Public Utilities

Commission of Ohio

Memo

To:  Docketing Division

From: Jill Henry, Rail Specialist, Rail Division
Cc: PUCO Legal Department

Date: 10/5/16

Re: PUCQ Case No. 15-1073-RR-RCP- In the matter of the PUCO Flasher LED Upgrade
Program for Norfolk Southern Corporation.

On June 12, 2015, Commission Staff and the Norfolk Southern Railway Company (NS)
entered into an agreement to upgrade 100 crossings from 8" incandescent lights to 12”
LED lights.

On June 17, 2015, the Commission issued a Finding and Order approving the project,
requiring staff to work with NS to determine the 100 crossings to be upgraded and docket
that by October 31, 2015. That list was docketed in the case on November 2, 2015. The
project upgrades are ordered to be completed by December 17, 2016.

NS began work on this project earlier this year and determined that a number of
crossings on the list were crossings that NS didn’t have maintenance responsibility on
and therefore couldn’t modify the signals or that the locations were in the process of
removal.

After discussion with Staff, NS has developed a list of 7 crossings that they want to
remove from the list and 7 crossings they want to add as replacements (See attached
request from NS). Staff has reviewed the list and supports the changes requested.



== NS

Norfolk Southern Corporation
1200 Peachtree Street, NE
Box 123

Atlanta, GA 30309

September 2, 2016

File:
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Project #: 10.3000
Road: 100 LOCATION LED ENHANCEMENT PROJECT
City: VARIOUS
State: OH
DOT: VARIOUS
MilePost: VARIOUS

State Project: 15-1073-RR-STP
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Ms. Henry:

Please find attached a listing of the locations recommended for removal and addition on the
docket for the above referenced project. After the initial coordination, record analysis
determined that some locations Norfolk Southern didn‘t have maintenance responsibility on
the crossing and therefore cannot modify the signals. In other locations the crossings
appear to be removed or in the process of removal and therefore did not best serve the
public safety interest for taxpayer modifications.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me on my office phone at 404/529-
1234 or mobile phone at 404/617-5450,
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This foregoing document was electronically filed with the Public Utilities

Commission of Ohio Docketing Information System on

10/7/2016 9:36:03 AM

Case No(s). 15-1073-RR-RCP

Summary: Memorandum Staff Modification of LED Upgrade List for Norfolk Southern Railroad
LED Crossing Upgrades electronically filed by Mrs. Jill A Henry on behalf of PUCO/Rail
Division



